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Batho Pele Learning Network



Klein Kariba – 09 October 2007 

Programme Director

Premier Sello Moloto 

Members of the national and provincial legislatures

Executive Mayor Pinkie Kekana
Mayors from our sister municipalities
Director General of the Dept of Public Service and Administration 
HOD’s from various departments
Senior officials from various government structures
Leaders of our different NGO’s

Private sector partners

Ladies and Gentlemen

A very good morning to you

Programme Director 

Allow me to take this opportunity to echo what the District Mayor was saying in welcoming you to our district and indeed our municipality.

We are indeed pleased to be hosting, in our district and local municipality, this crucial learning network, which provides us with a platform to compare notes and share experiences on best practices to further deepen the understanding of different Batho Pele related initiatives.
But more importantly I wish to thank all of you, on behalf of the organizers, for gracing this gathering particularly our Premier Sello Moloto for been with us as we begin our discussions. 
Sir, we thank you for allocating time in your tight schedule to come and address us on this important issue which is at the heart of service delivery.

May I also, Programme Director, acknowledge our honourable Members of the national and provincial legislatures particularly honourable members of the Portfolio Committee on Public Service and Administration led by its chairperson Mr Gomomo.

Your presence and inputs will further enhance the quality of discussions.

I also wish to thank all Mayors and members of the various municipal councils from our sister municipalities across the country who are here today. 

This network is more relevant to us for we are the face of government and indeed at the coalface of service delivery.

Your presence signals the importance we, as councilors and local government, attach to the implementation of Batho Pele in our localities for improved Service Delivery.
Programme Director 

I wish to also acknowledge our HOD’s from different departments and their official delegation as well as our partners in private sector for honouring the invitation to come and share with us best practices and their perspective on the implementation of Batho Pele.

It give us great pleasure to see so many of you coming to this critical network and hope that we will all learn and enjoy the discussions and stay in our beautiful municipality. 

On behalf of the Mayor, organizers, ratepayers of this municipality we wish you a pleasant stay.

We also urge you to come back to holiday in this awesome municipality which is the Tourism hub of Limpopo.
I thank you 

